
VILLAGE OF FOX CROSSING  
SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, May 3, 2023 at 5:15 PM 
MUNICIPAL COMPLEX - 2000 MUNICIPAL DRIVE 

 
“To help sustain our community for future generations by using resources in the most 

responsible ways at the right times and for the right reasons.” 
-Fox Crossing Sustainability Committee Mission Statement 

 
 
 
Attendance:  
Michael Scheibe, Citizen Member 
Susan Garcia Franz, Citizen Member 
Laurie Collins, Citizen Member 
Tracy Romzek, Citizen Member 
 
Absent:  
Kris Koeppe, Chair 
Thomas Willecke, Citizen Member  
Megan Horejs, Citizen Member 
 
Staff:  
George Dearborn, AICP, Director of Community Development 
Dan Dieck, Associate Planner 
 
Others  
Lauren Linstedt 
Anna Linstedt 
 
 
Tracy Romzek called the meeting to order at 5:26pm 
 
MINUTES 
Susan Garcia Franz moved and Michael Scheibe seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the 
April 5, 2023 Sustainability Committee meeting.  
Motion carried.   
 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 
 None 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Michael Scheibe stated that we collected enough plastic film to have another bench coming soon, and 
he thought we would be eligible for another bench yet this year.   
 
Tracy Romzek distributed copies of the Recycling Certificate received from Recycle That Stuff for the 
Electronics Recycling Event held April 29th, and total collected materials was 17,313 lbs. The committee 



agreed that this was a good amount collected, however it is less than what has been collected at past 
events. Dan Dieck showed the flyer with the attached Milkweed seeds that was distributed at the 
Electronics Recycling Event.  He said more than 250 flyers with seeds were handed out and it was 
generally well received.   
 
Dan Dieck reported that both community garden liaisons from last year agreed to be liaisons again this 
year. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Lauren Linstedt, a Girl Scout and junior at Neenah High School who spoke to the committee at its April 
meeting regarding a compost bin(s) in Schildt Park, continued discussion on the scope of the project 
and ongoing maintenance after she is no longer involved. It was decided Lauren would develop a survey 
to get input from the community gardeners.  
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 None 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Michael Scheibe and seconded by Susan Garcia Franz to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
6:05 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Dan Dieck 
Recording Secretary 


